Minutes from the General Meeting, Wentworth Fall Garden Club
Thursday 14th August 2014. Wentworth Falls School of Arts hall
President - Celeste Shadie

· Addressed the meeting. Reminded members to mute mobiles.
· Welcomed new members Sherrie Erlich, Denny Kerr and Christine McNab.
· Welcomed visitors –Wilma Cunningham; Sandra Uden; Jane McKanna; Laurie McInnes; Stewart Sinclair; Sue Portwin; Ian hay; Lorraine Shannon; Karen Rose Leaper; and Wendy Keen.
· Reminded members to check website for photos from 25th Anniversary meeting. Merilyn Shields selected photos and Henry Nelson posted them on the website.
· Barry Jarrot’s talk from the previous meeting has also been posted on the website.
· Sincere thanks to Adrienne and Eric Brown for allowing their garden to be the subject of interest for this month’s newsletter, Narelle Nolan’s article capturing the lovely ‘feel’ of the garden.
· Photos of a European trip with Mary Moody. Members invited to take any they would like.
· Garden information sheets available from Henry Nelson. They are $2 each - Spring, Autumn, Winter and Natives.
· Red book being passed around for Q and A segment.
· Thanks to volunteers for hall set up. Roster to be drawn up. 
· Lyle Davis thanked for running the Plant Stall today.
· Carol Conway thanked for secretarial duties at the committee and general meetings in Gai Horrocks’ absence.
Secretary – Carol Conway
Advised members:

· Thanks received from Wentworth Falls Chamber of Commerce for our $100 donation towards Coronation Park Memorial Garden.

· Letter from BMCC that they are looking into installing an audio loop in the hall and will report back to us.

· Letter from Dept of Fair Trading to acknowledge the changes made to WFGC Constitution.

Directed members’ attention to Noticeboard area: 

· Clover Hill Open Weekend – 23rd and 24th August

· Blackheath Flower and Craft Show – 13th and 14th September
· Plant Lovers Fair, Kariong – 27th and 28th September

· Cowra Gardens Weekend (8 open gardens) – 11th and 12th Oct

· Galston Open Gardens – 17th, 18th and 19th October

· Garden Clubs of Australia Calendars cost $10 each. Orders and money to be taken at the September and October meetings for distribution at the November meeting.

Financial Report – Henry Nelson
As per Statement of Accounts 1st June – 30th June

Total Funds: $8711.66      Total Income: $6380.12   Expenditure: $802.80

As per Statement of Accounts 1st July - 31st July 2014

Total Funds: $8960           Total Income: $597.74    Expenditure: $349.40

Available Funds: $8960 
(NB Approximately $6000 is held for Tours and Function payments.) 
Move acceptance of Report: Henry Nelson Seconded: Celeste Shadie
Welfare – Lea Nelson

· Get-well cards to Marion Conquest, Michael Cooper, Betty Allen, Kevin Craze.
· Sympathy card to Janine Shoemark.

Publicity – Narelle Nolan (no report due to Narelle’s absence)
Library – Carol Conway

· July Silent Auction raised $53. Monica Foltin-R still to collect her book. 

· Additions to the Library this month are 7 new DVDs covering some famous gardens and various Chelsea Flower Shows.

· 14 library books and 2 DVDs are overdue from 2012 and 2013. Gentle reminder letters being sent this month.

Tours and Functions – No report this month. Sharon and Lynton Phillips overseas. 
· No payment for trips until the September meeting.
Special request. 
· Lyle Davis asked for any members who could volunteer to go on the gate for his Open Garden Weekend on the 27th and 28th September.
Garden Tips – August – Corrie Kennedy
· Read up your garden books during the cold, windy and wet weather.
· In flower: camellias, wallflowers, polyanthus, spring bulbs and prunus blooming.
· August: Scrape mulch off paths and put on gardens. New mulch on paths. Cut off frost damaged brown camellia flowers.
· Plant summer and autumn bulbs, feed winter flowers and choose winter and spring flowering shrubs.
· Dead head azaleas, allow daffs/jonquils to die back.
· Prune and feed roses and hydrangeas. Give Daphne 2 teasps of iron chelates if the leaves are looking yellow.
· Fertilise lawns and some vegetables. Prepare garden beds for spring.

Speaker Co-ordinator – Janine Shoemark

No report this month.

Q and A – Marjorie Gunasekara

· What plants grow in the shade besides pansies? Daphne, hellebores, Polyanthus, Arum metallicus, azaleas, Trillium, hydrangeas.
· What are some fast growing flowering screening plants? Camellia sasanqua, Pittosporum, slim Callistemon, Viburnum, Lilli Pilli.
· When do you cut back kangaroo paw and how close to the ground? Cut back to the ground after flowering.
· Any suggestions for stopping brown beetles eating the new fronds in tree ferns? Pick the beetles out or spray with Confider.
· What could be attacking magnolia buds? Possums. The sensor Stray-Ban may stop them.
· How hard do you prune hydrangeas if you don’t have a double bud? Either leave it or cut it right down if it’s “leggy”. Cut one third of the branches right to the ground each year.
Morning Tea

Speaker – David Kennedy – Clover Hill Garden and Nursery, Katoomba

“Succession Planting and Colour for Year Round Interest”

Introduced by Celeste Shadie. She advised that David’s garden would be open to visitors the weekend of 23rd/24th August. 
David is a horticulturist who started his garden in Katoomba in June 2000.

See WFGC website/Newsletter article for further information. David brought a selection of his rare plants for sale, many of which were snapped up by very keen members. 
Meeting closed at 12pm.

Next meeting: Thursday 11th September

